
NATIONAL POSTAL UNION
El Paso Local

May 20, 1964

Dr· Hector P. Garcia
3024 Morgan Ave.
Corpus Christi, Texas

Dear Dr. Garcia:

It was certainly a great pleasure and honor visiting with
such a distinguished and accomplished "Gentleman and Leader",
such as you are.

I note with great interest the achievments and goals of
the G. I. Forum as published in the newspaper media of this
great organization. Being of Mexican-German extraction, and
being engaged in extensive union activities in the Southwest
and a member of the LULAC 'S, I am fully aware of the numerous
problems confronted everyday by many of the people in this ethnic
group, and I personally feel that if it were not for such
organizations as the G. I. Forum - the tremendous strides in
eliminating the "Cancer of Discrimination" would have been in
vain.

I have this day written our good friend Richard Perez of
the Corpus Christi Post Office, thanking him for affording me
the opportunity of making your acquaintance, and I am enclosing
herewith my application for membership to the G. I. Forum.

Looking forward to meeting with you again in the near
future, and with warmest personal regards, I remain

SinS*Fely and respectfully,
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JOHN HIRSCH, President
El Paso Postal Union
8108 Hickory Lane
El Paso 7, Texas
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